
SUNDAY, Hebrews 12:12-29 

MONDAY , Hebrews 13:1-25 

TUESDAY, 1 Corinthians 9:1-27 

WEDNESDAY, 1 Corinthians 10:1-13 

THURSDAY, 1 Corinthians 10:14-11:1 

FRIDAY, 1 Corinthians 16:1-24 

SATURDAY, 1 Corinthians 1:1-11 

For May 10, 2020  

Church email: oslcelca@wcta.net  
 Office# 218-837-5831 
Pastor Eric Email: pastor.eric.clapp@gmail.com 
Pastor Eric #  701-261-2394     
Church Website: www.oslcsebeka.org 

DAILY BIBLE READINGS 5/10/20—5/16/20 

*Online Worship and Fellowship Opportunities 
 
   -Facebook Live Evening Prayer Service on Wednesdays at 9:00pm. 
 
   - OSLC/Balsamlund Fellowship on Zoom, May 10, at 10:30am. Links are in this E-News    
     email and listed on the backside of the E-News. You can also join by phone.  
 
    -SHYG Zoom Meeting on Tuesday May 13th at 3pm.  Links will also be in this   
     Email and on the backside of the E-News.   
 
*If you would like to sign up for Vanco please call the church office or email the church at 
olscelca@wcta.net.   
 
*If you need anything please feel free to contact us via call, text or email. 
 

May 2020 
ATTENDANCE  :  
Weekly General offering : 5/2  $200.00 
Weekly Vanco offering    : 5/4  $525.00 
Monthly Vanco offering   : 5/1  $1250.00  
Total weekly offering                $1975.00 
Weekly Set-aside :                      $197.50 
 
Weekly Offering Needed: $2,488 

5/10 
10:30am OSLC/Balsamlund 
                        Fellowship on Zoom  
 
5/13 
3pm SHYP Zoom  
9pm Evening Prayer Service  
              on Facebook 
Finance Zoom MTG 



Pastor Eric has invited you to OSLC/Balsamlund Fellowship 
Time: May 10, 2020 10:30 AM CT 
 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/4578544402?pwd=WkxKZVpPMWpUVzZiRmNJVmZWVytsdz09  
 
Meeting ID: 457 854 4402     Password: 050818 
One tap mobile  
+13126266799,,4578544402#,,#,050818# US (Chicago)  
+19292056099,,4578544402#,,#,050818# US (New York) 
 
Meeting ID: 457 854 4402  Password: 050818  
 

A couple of weeks ago, my five-year-old raided his piggy bank for some change. Equipped with nickels 
and dimes, he went around the house to each person, handing us a coin. I told him I didn’t really need 
his money. Why, I asked, was he giving it away? 
 
“I am made in the image of a generous God,” he explained as if it were the most obvious thing in the 
world, “so I am giving away some of my money to be generous.” 
 
I thanked him and put the nickel in my pocket. 
 
Less than a month ago, if you can believe it was that recent, our building was safely open for our mid-
week Lenten program: The Generosity Project. We got through two of the five sessions before our 
building closed for the time being. As part of each week’s program, we stretched, breathed deeply, 
and heard the blessing: “You are made in the image of a generous God.” 
 
Apparently the message stuck! We all know that there is value in repeating what we need to know until 
it sticks. 
 
There’s a real knack to being generous, I think, which some of us grasp with ease and others of us have 
to practice. Being reminded that we’re made in the image of a generous God is one way to practice 
generosity. 
 
My son’s generosity reminded me that there is another aspect of generosity: receiving what we are giv-
en with gratitude. I wasn’t very grateful for the nickel when it was first offered. I didn’t really think I 
needed it. 
 
It made me wonder if God ever gives me some gifts that I try to politely reject. Especially, I began to 
wonder if there were any gifts God was giving in the midst of pandemic. Now, let me be very clear: I 
do not think that God caused this virus or intended it to teach us a lesson. I have begun to notice, 
though, that when I am looking for them, God’s gifts are evident in my daily life. 
 
I’m not loving having the gym closed, but I’m trying to spend more time outside in my own yard to 
make up for it, where I’ve noticed several springtime gifts. For instance, tulips are my favorite flower, 
and it’s a gift to me that I get to see them changing each day. Two of mine have even bloomed! 
 
Given the option, I wouldn’t have the library closed, either. However, I have discovered a gift of un-
read books from my childhood, boxed up in the closet. I am now rereading and sharing them with my 
kids. That might not have happened otherwise. I wonder what gifts you’ve received in your own life 
these past two weeks. 
 
Generosity and gratitude go hand-in-hand. People who are good at giving are usually also good at re-
ceiving. These weeks and the ones ahead will give us all opportunities to give and receive, especially if 
we look for them. Through it all, remember: you are made in the image of a generous God. 
 

Generous God, help me to give and receive with grace. Let me live my whole life trusting that I am 
made in the image of generous You. Amen. 

 
Written by Pastor Beth Wartick from Trinity Lutheran in Tipton, IA 

 
Dial by your location  
        +1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago)  
        +1 929 205 6099 US (New York)  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/4578544402?pwd=WkxKZVpPMWpUVzZiRmNJVmZWVytsdz09

